Principal’s Report

School Council
February 5, 2021
Kindergarten Orientation:  Our Kindergarten Orientation is scheduled for Thursday, February 18, 2021.  We have limited the evening to one parent only due to COVID, but we expect a good turnout.   
ILEARN:  ILEARN is the required standardized test for grades 3-8.  Teachers have been receiving training on best practices to prepare the students for the assessment.  Training will continue until the testing window.  The testing window for ILEARN is April 19-May 14.  All testing will take place online.
IREAD3:  IREAD is a required standardized reading test for grade 3.  The window for administering the test is March 8-19.  All third graders will be testing online.
Lent:  The Spiritual Growth Committee has made plans for Lent.  The theme will be “Steadfast Love.”  Ash Wednesday is February 17.  
War on Hunger:  Our annual War on Hunger was a HUGE success.  We collected over 3,300 items and over $3,400 for the St. Vincent DePaul Food Pantry.  Two van loads of items were delivered to the food pantry on Friday, February 5.  Our 8th grade class received the traveling trophy for collecting the most doantions.
CSW:  Catholic Schools Week 2020 was held the week of February 1.  Students celebrated a different theme each day with alternate dresses and a variety of activities.  8th grader, Jake Lively and his family represented GSCS and celebrated Mass with the Bishop at St. Benedict Cathedral on Tuesday, February 2.  

Diocesan Open House:  GSCS hosted a “Come and See” Open House on Thursday, February 4 from 5 -7 p.m.  We had 8 prospective families attend with the possibility of 9 new students for next school year.  Thank you cards will be sent to all the families in attendance. 
Field Trips:  The Diocese recently announced that the current restriction on field trips will continue through the end of the school year.  Unfortunately this means that the 8th grade trip to St. Louis will not be able to take place.  We are currently looking for alternative ideas to celebrate the 8th grade class at the end of the year.  
Professional Development:  School will not be in session on Friday, February 12. Teachers will be participating in a retreat day.  The theme of the retreat is Servant Leadership.  
Snow Day:  We had our first snow day for this school year on Wednesday, January 27.  This was an eLearning day for our students.  All things went very well for the day.  
Respectfully submitted,

Kristen Girten, Principal

